Radical Statistics Health Group

Non-publication and selective publication of government statistics

Since raising this issue at the AGMs of the Society for Social Medicine
and the Medical Section of the Royal Statistical Society, the Health Group
has not done much more on this subject, apart from finally getting round
to replying to the British Medical Association to comment on the letter they
had received from DHSS! Copiles were sent to the Chief Medical Officer and
the DHSS statistician involved. As the statistician has now moved to
another department, we do not anticipate a speedy reply!

Meanwhile there seems to be a certain amount of activity elsewhere, as
can be seen from Paul Allin's letter to us. In addition, the RSS Medical
Section and the Society for Social Medicine have decided to hold a joint
meeting on the subject in the summer. The RSS Medical Section has asked
me to do their end of the organisation together with someone representing
the Society for Social Medicine. Any ideas people have about the ground to
be covered and possible speakers will doubtless be very welcome.
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Dear Colleagues

THE DISSEMINATION OF GOVERNMENT STATISTICS

As promised, I proposed to the Statistics Users' Council last week that the

SUC should hold a seminar on the dissemination of Government statistics. There
had been particular questions on the availability, quality and content of DHSS
statistics. While there was considerable interest in this, the SUC agreed

to consider such a seminar only after a first seminar on the presentation of
statistics, which is being planned, possibly for early in June 1987.

It was felt that at least some of the concern over the dissemination of statistics
may be covered in the seminar on the presentation of statistics. Moreover,
members of the SUC thought that the issues might also be discussed elsewhere,

in particular:-

i)  Jack Wells from the Central Statistical Office mentioned the possibility
of an RSS/GSS Study Group Meeting on the DHSS questions: while the Study
Group programme has yet to be finalised, this would seem to be a good

forum in which to discuss your concerns;

i1) the 1987 Statistics Users' Conference (18 November 1986) will be on
“Quality of Life Indicators". VYou may be interested in making a contribution;

ii1) we heard of a possible MRC seminar on health and income - would this
have resylted from the Society for Social Medicine discussion?

So, although we cannot immediately offer an SUC seminar on the dissemination of
Government statistics, I hope you agree that there should be a number of other
occasions at which these important issues can be discussed.

Copies of this letter go to John Nelder, Janet Trewsdale and Derek Harding at the
RSS, Jack Wells at the CSO and Bernard Benjamin and Ian Maclean of the Suc.

Yours sincerely

PAUL ALLIN
(One of the RSS representatives, Statistics Users' Council)




